
大家好，我是朱健辉 (Jake Zhu)，来自辽

宁大连，本科毕业于浙江大学，09年来

美国于纽约大学理工学院攻读博士学

位。目前在分析仪器公司从事研发工

作。自 2019年起我开始接触并加入到华

夏博根中文学校，现在我的两个孩子（4

岁和 7岁）都在中文学校学习，我和我

的爱人分别担任两个孩子班级的班爸班

妈。我们非常感谢学校提供的多元而且

优秀的课程，也感恩尽心尽力的老师，

校委及董事们。 

 

身为海外华人，特别是近些年来愈演愈烈的歧视问题，我深刻体会到团结互

助的重要性。华夏博根中文学校成为了临近华人交流与合作的社区，给华裔

们提供了一个了解，学习和传承中国文化的平台。学校的义捐义卖，节日表

演，学生的比赛活动，以及疫情期间的网上授课，和目前线下课堂都举办的

非常成功，充分体现了学校的凝聚力和领导力。 

 

当然，这些都离不开学校管理人员和老师的辛苦付出。随着对学校的更深入

的了解，我认识到作为学校大家庭的一员，不光需要支持，更需要 积极参与

到管理发展当中，因此我决定参加今年学校的董事会选举，希望能够为学校

的发展壮大尽自己的绵薄之力。如果能有幸当选，我愿意利用自己的能力与

时间协助学校的发展与组织工作。我会认真的听取老师与家长的意见和建

议，增强学校，老师以及家长之间的沟通与交流，使学校能够在大家的共同

努力下和谐，稳定，健康的发展，成为一个具有更大社区影响力的学校与组

织，弘扬与传承中华文化。 

 

谢谢！ 

朱健辉 



 

My name is Jianhui Zhu (Jake Zhu), I am from Dalian, Liaoning Province, China. I 

graduated from Zhejiang University with a bachelor's degree. After receiving my 

bachelor’s degree in 2009, I came to the United States for my doctorate study at 

the New York University Tandon School of Engineering and received my PHD in 

2015. I’m currently work at an analytical instrument company as Senior Scientist 

on the R&D team. I started to learn about Huaxia Bergen Chinese School from 

2019, when my son started his Chinese learning. Currently both of my two 

children (4 and 7 years old) are studying in the Chinese school. My wife and I are 

the class parents of the two children's classes. We are very grateful for the diverse 

and excellent courses provided by the school, as well as the dedicated teachers, 

school committees and directors. 

 

As a Chinese living overseas, especially with the growing discrimination issues 

raised in recent years, I deeply appreciate the importance of solidarity and mutual 

assistance. Huaxia Bergen Chinese School has become a community of 

communication and collaboration, providing a platform for people sharing the 

same culture or wanted to learn about, especially the children, to understand, 

learn and inherit Chinese culture. The school's charity sales, festival 

performances, student competitions, online classes during the pandemic, and the 

current in-person classes are all very successful, which fully reflect the school's 

cohesion and leadership. 

 

The hard work and dedication of school administrators and teachers made all this 

possible. As a member of the school family, I realized that actively participation is 

more needed than just supporting. Therefore, I decided to participate in the 

school board election this year to better contribute to the school's development. 

If I am fortunate enough to be elected, I am willing to contribute effort and time 

to assist with the continued development and organization of the school events 

and curriculum. I will listen intentionally to ideas and suggestions from teachers 

and parents, enhance the communications among different parties, and help the 

school continue to develop harmoniously, stably and healthily with the joint 



efforts of everyone, and become a community with greater influence to promote 

and to inherit Chinese culture. 

Thank you for your time and consideration! 

 

Sincerely, 

Jianhui (Jake) Zhu 


